
Ashtead All Stars Netball Club: Christmas Update 

W/E Sunday 9th December 2017 

Dear all, 
 
Today we had the AAS Christmas High5 tournament, and I would like to start by thanking 
everyone who helped out today.  Thank you to Charlotte Cotchings and Toby Arnett who helped 
me sweep the courts of ice this morning, thank you to Claire and Ellen Whittaker who managed 
the refreshments (thank goodness for hot coffee!), thank you to the Team Managers who were 
fabulous with the younger girls, thank you to the Junior Umpires, thank you to Jay Cotchings for 
sponsoring our amazing new gazebo, thank you to Shelley for running the shooting competition, 
thank you to the ladies on the desk, and most importantly a massive thank you to Kelly who 
organised the whole tournament.  It is a lot of work, and Kelly always makes it look so easy. 
 
Congratulations to the following girls who were chosen as Star Players by their Team Manager: 
 

A1 Sophie Busby B1 Alex Steere  

A2 Sophie Taylor B2 Sophie De Souza 

A3 Izzy Beaumont B3 Elizabeth Hallett 

A4 Jocelyn Busby B4 Hannah Wakelin 

A5 Martha Gale B5 Christina Navaranjan 

  B6 Sophie Bustard 

  B7 Bella Moffett 

 
Tournament Star Player :   Sophie Bustard for her amazing shooting today 
7-a-side shooting competition :  Christina Cooper 
High5 shooting competition:   Olivia Bremner 
Year 3 and Year 4 Winners:   A5: Scarlett M, Emily R, Olivia C, Jessica S-B,  

Annabel C, Martha G 
Year 5 and Year 6 Winners:   B1: Evie D, Alex S, Zoe T, Jessie T, Ella H 
 
 
It was a cold and frosty morning…. 

 
 



But nothing was going to deter our brave, stoic young netballers… 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Thank you so much to Jay Cotchings whose company, London Absolute, has sponsored our new 
gazebo.  London Absolute specialises in “security, chauffeuring and concierge“.   
 

 



AAS is so much more than just a netball club.  This is the U12B team who organised their own 
Secret Santa, and we found them giving out their presents at the end of squad training on 
Wednesday….so lovely… 
 

 

 
AFTER CHRISTMAS…. 
We are starting gently with just a few age groups training in the first week of the New Year.  Full 
training schedule starting 8th January, and the first MSL fixture on 14th January. 
 

03/01/2018 Wednesday 6 - 7pm Training: U10s 

    7 - 8pm Training: U11s 

03/01/2018 Wednesday 8 - 9pm INDOOR TRAINING : AAS LADIES 

06/01/2018 Saturday AWAY Kingston League - AAS Ladies A v Weybridge Vandals B 

06/01/2018 Saturday AWAY Kingston League - AAS Ladies B v Ashford B 

06/01/2018 Saturday 2 - 3pm MINIS 

 

08/01/2018 Monday 6 - 7pm Training: U12s and U15/U16s 

    7 - 8pm Training: U13s and U14s 

10/01/2018 Wednesday 6 - 7pm Training: U10s 

    7 - 8pm Training: U11s 

10/01/2018 Wednesday 6 - 7pm SQUAD TRAINING: U13s 

    7 - 8pm SQUAD TRAINING: U15/U16s 

10/01/2018 Wednesday 8 - 9pm INDOOR TRAINING : AAS LADIES 

13/01/2018 Saturday HOME 10am Surrey League - AAS Ladies v Oxshott D 

13/01/2018 Saturday 2 - 3pm MINIS 

14/01/2018 Sunday   MID SURREY LEAGUE 

 
Merry Christmas to you all, and a very Happy New Year 
 
Kind regards, Jane. 


